President Joseph Biden
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Ave NW
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear President Biden,
I write with deep concerns about the safety of the people of Sri Lanka who have been protesting for their rights to an adequate standard of living during a period of economic crisis. Protesters have been detained on terrorism charges under the Sri Lankan Prevention of Terrorism Act (PTA). This is a clear violation of the rights to freedom of expression and peaceful assembly guaranteed by the Constitution of Sri Lanka and international law. A proposed new law, the Anti-Terrorism Act (ATA), would be similarly dangerous for protesters in Sri Lanka. 

I ask you to press the Sri Lankan government to respect the fundamental rights of protesters and to repeal the PTA and drop the ATA. 

Sincerely,

